
MAHONING TOWNSHIP BOARD OF SUPERVISORS MEETING

MINUTES


June 28, 2017


CALL TO ORDER:
Franklin Ruch called the meeting to order at 6:00 PM at the Mahoning Township Building, 2685 Mahoning Drive East, Lehighton, PA 18235

PLEDGE OF ALLEGIANCE: Franklin Ruch led the Pledge of Allegiance
PRESENT:

Franklin Ruch, Chairman; John Wieczorek, Vice Chairman; Bruce Steigerwalt, Supervisor; Robert Slaw, Supervisor; Thomas Nanovic, Solicitor and Natalie D. Haggerty, Secretary-Treasurer
ABSENT:

Brian Reeser, Supervisor

PUBLIC COMMENT: 
Alicia Mieczkowski, 328 Mahoning Drive East: Complaint about neighbor’s property of high grass and junk.  She has made several complaints and don’t see any progress.  Carl Faust reported that he did talk to the neighbor and she was in the hospital for a week.  She told me she would get it cleaned up.  I drove by today and there has been no progress.  So, the next step would take her to the magistrate.  Franklin Ruch mentioned that it takes time to go thru this process.  
Maxime Gedeon, 1638 Blakeslee Blvd Drive East.  He has an office on Route 443 and currently has four employees.  I would like to move those four employee parking spaces to rear of property.  The issue is the drainage of water.  He was before the Planning Commission to see if they would waive the requirements for a land development plan.  Bruce Steigerwalt commented the Planning Commission unanimously approved his request to extend four of six parking spaces to the rear of the building conditioned on the four parking spaces be paved with a permeable material so water can soak in and present the township with an agreement or memorandum of understanding that would be recorded.  Expansion limited to these four parking spaces any future improvements would require submission of a land development plan.  Dr. Gedeon submitted different options for parking area.  Bruce Steigerwalt opinion is that these options don’t appear permeable.  Carl Faust suggests six-inch clean stone and two and half inch pavers.  There are holes in the pavers which will allow water to go thru.  Bruce Steigerwalt offered geogrid may work. Tom Nanovic asked if the Board would agree if he comes up with a permeable surface. Franklin Ruch shared he didn’t have a problem, John Wieczorek agreed.   Carl Faust added he will need a zoning permit.  
MOTION: Franklin Ruch made a motion to accept the recommendation of the Mahoning Township Planning Commission. The Planning Commission unanimously approved his request to extend four of six parking spaces to the rear of building conditioned on four parking spaces be paved with a permeable material so water can soak in, present the township with an agreement or memorandum of understanding that would be recorded.  Expansions limited to these four parking spaces any future improvements would require submission of a land development plan.  Seconded by Robert Slaw if it’s a concept.  Franklin Ruch, yes; John Wieczorek, yes; Bruce Steigerwalt, yes and Robert Slaw, yes.  4-0 vote Motion carried.  
APPROVAL OF MINUTES:
Bruce Steigerwalt made a motion to approve the Minutes of the June 14, 2017 Board of Supervisors Meeting.  Seconded by John Wieczorek. John Wieczorek, yes; Franklin Ruch, yes; Bruce Steigerwalt, yes and Robert Slaw, yes 4-0 vote.  Motion carried. 
NEW BUSINESS:
Hosting another recycling event

MOTION: Franklin Ruch made a motion to host another recycling event to be held on September 21, 2017 4:00-6:30, two trucks, same loose leaflet advertisement as last time.  Seconded by John Wieczorek.  Franklin Ruch, yes; John Wieczorek, yes; Bruce Steigerwalt, yes and Robert Slaw, yes.  4-0 vote Motion carried. 
OLD BUSINESS: 
Community Planning and Management Agreement
Tom is satisfied with the agreement, Carson has made all changes. Bruce Steigerwalt asked if we need to spend money in certain amount of time? That may be the controlling factor.  I will reach out to Brenda Koons to ask if there is a timeline on grant money. Bruce Steigerwalt volunteered to be the township’s representative, John Wieczorek will attend kick off meeting if available. 
MOTION: Bruce Steigerwalt made a motion to approve agreement as submitted with Tom Nanovic’ s changes.  Seconded by Franklin Ruch.  Bruce Steigerwalt amended motion to use either Tom Nanovic’ s or Attorney Schwab’s language, until project is completed.  Franklin Ruch, yes; John Wieczorek, yes; Bruce Steigerwalt, yes and Robert Slaw, yes.  4-0 vote Motion carried. 
CORRESPONDENCE:

John Wieczorek made a motion to accept and place on file the correspondence dated June 28, 2017. Seconded by Bruce Steigerwalt. Franklin Ruch, yes; John Wieczorek, yes; Bruce Steigerwalt, yes and Robert Slaw, yes. 4-0 vote Motion carried
*** PSATS NEWS BULLETIN, JUNE 2017 EDITION

*** CONGRESSMAN MATT CARTWRIGHT

RE:  NOTIFICATION THAT FISCAL YEAR 2017 COPS HIRING PROGRAM IS ACCEPTING APPLICATIONS

*** LOWER TOWAMENSING TOWNSHIP BOARD OF SUPERVISORS, CHRISTINE WENTZ, MUNICIPAL SECRETARY/TREASURER

RE:  FIRE POLICE SERVICE REQUEST FOR CARBON COUNTY FAIR.

MOTION: Franklin Ruch made a motion to approve fire police service request for Carbon County Fair if they can and are available to help.  Seconded by Robert Slaw.  Franklin Ruch, yes; John Wieczorek, yes; Bruce Steigerwalt, yes and Robert Slaw, yes 4-0 vote Motion carried. 
**** NANOVIC LAW OFFICES, THOMAS NANOVIC

RE:  REVIEW OF BRUCE GEORGE PAVING PERFORMANCE AND PAYMENT BONDS

*** NANOVIC LAW OFFICES, THOMAS NANOVIC

RE:  REVIEW OF AMS PERFORMANCE AND PAYEMNT BONDS

****PA DEPT OF TRANSPORTATION

RE:   NOTICE OF FREE WORKSHOP, WORK ZONE TRAFFIC CONTROL

***PA DEPT OF TRANSPORTATION

RE:  NOTICE OF FREE WORKSHOP, CONDUCTING SIGN RETROREFLECTIVITY INSPECTIONS

***PA DEPT OF TRANSPORTATION

RE:  WINTER SERVICE COST REVIEW AND NOTICE OF REIMBURSEMENT DUE THE TOWNSHIP.

*** CARBON COUNTY CONSERVATION DISTRICT, LUKE GRAVER, CONSERVATION DISTRICT TECHNICIAN

RE:  ADMINISTRATIVE COMPLETENESS REVIEW, SUMMIT RIDGE DEVELOPMENT – PHASE 1

***NANOVIC LAW OFFICES, THOMAS NANOVIC

RE: COPY OF LETTER SENT TO ATTORNEY TAGLIOLI REGARDING TEAMSTER LOCAL 773 AND MAHONING TOWNHIP

COMMITTEE REPORTS: 
Police Committee: John Wieczorek there is nothing to report, no police committee meeting.
Road Committee: 
Nevin Frey:  Discussion regarding backhoe, we have it back and the ride control is ok. The actuator is nitrogen filled. There are two settings, one for full bucket and one for empty bucket. New Holland does not have a PSI for each setting. Frank Ruch said to keep lowering the pressure. Allow Ag Industrial to go at it a little more.  AMS is starting tomorrow, they expect to be done by 1:00.  Nevin didn’t see any evidence of sweeping. Paving is going well.  I have class tomorrow, Bruce will be spot checking tar and chip.  Nevin will come in early to check sweeping.  There is a big pot hole on the bottom of Spring Hill.  The road crew is done paving until July 10, 2017. Pete Eisenbrown asked me to look at the water run off with regards to the Sherry Subdivision. I will look at and report it to Natalie. 

Robert Slaw asked Audie Mertz if his force reports pot holes they encounter to the road department. 

Bruce Steigerwalt: Dennis Blocker is liquidating a paving business.  There is a tar buggy for $4,000.00, if there is any interest. John Wieczorek added they are a nightmare to maintain, would it be better to rent one at the end of season. 

OFFICIALS:
Natalie Haggerty: Shared email from Brian Reeser regarding circus. No one from the Board knew anything about the circus. Carl Faust will send an enforcement letter to owner of race track.
Robert Slaw: Looked at drawings of building renovation.  Passed them along to the next supervisor for review. 

Franklin Ruch: Attended COG Meeting.  Bruce will work with Brent on an agreement for rental cost of zipper.  Zipper training will be held in Parryville Borough sometime after July 11.  Bruce commented that Parryville Borough will have to come here to pick up the zipper. Check list, take pictures when it leaves and comes back.  Fall Fling in Towamensing is now Spring Fling. September 30th is the COG Auction same place as last year. Email for COG is carboncountycog@gmail.com. Asked if there was any interest in group paving projects. Not a great idea with using liquid fuels. Frank questioned Nevin if DBI sprayed guide rails at Leininger Drive.  Provide copy of letter and contract to Frank.  He will reach out to have them come back and spray. 
Bruce Steigerwalt: John, Tom, Pete, Deana Smoyer, Richard Strauss and I met regarding Summit Ridge.  Productive meeting, working on coming back to us with new plan submittal. 
John Wieczorek: Attended meeting for County Convention, Brent Green is still trying to collect notes and minutes.

Carl Faust:  I will see Audie for non-traffic violation citations.  65 Pine Street is a mess, I received a complaint for that one.

ADJOURNMENT:
MOTION

John Wieczorek made a motion to adjourn the meeting at 8:10PM.  Seconded by Bruce Steigerwalt. Franklin Ruch, yes; John Wieczorek, yes; Bruce Steigerwalt, yes and Robert Slaw 4-0 vote. Motion carried. 
Respectfully Submitted,

Natalie D. Haggerty 

Secretary-Treasurer
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